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Letter from the President 

 

As of December 2023, we were able to grow the Foundation to a market value of approximately $215,067.916 (vs 

$187,161,965 as of the end of 2022). Only halfway through the transfer of our father’s assets, we are faced with the 

reality that we will need to ramp up both our grant giving and the programs we run. We stand ready to do both.   

In calendar year 2023, the total contributions, grants and donations (excluding qualified expenses) was $10,875.916. 

On the Armenian side of our giving, we are incubating another new NGO in Armenian “The Armenia Project” 
(TAP), whose mission will be to bring Western journalists to Armenia, to have exchange programs bringing US 

based journalism students to intern in Yerevan and to provide media training to local journalists. In addition, we 

continue to support and expand the Birthright Armenia and Armenian Volunteer Corps programs, which have 

become the “go-to” institutions for all things related to volunteerism, and are more successful than we could have 

ever dreamed possible. HIKEArmenia last year took on the creation of the “Armenian National Trail” that will allow 

through-hikers the ability to hike from the northern tip of the country to the very southern rim and in its first year, 

HIKE finished building 153 km of trails and the ANT now 25% constructed. And finally there is Repat Armenia, 

which provides a soft-landing to hundreds who chose repatriation to Armenia for themselves and their families by 

supporting their employment searches, offering program services of integration events and language training.  

Finally, in addition to our multi-year commitment to upgrade the water supply and irrigation systems throughout 

the Tavush region, we supported 31 local NGOs, distributing grants totaling $848,662 in support of improved 

health care, the arts, educational projects, preservation of our rich culture, rural development and more.     

In the United States, we continued our commitment to Villanova University along with a number of other 

universities and private educational institutions, and expanded our investment in the NJ-based healthcare system 

of Hackensack-Meridian Health and RWJBH – Community Medical Center. First time grant recipients in 2023 

included: Parents of Autistic Children, Harboring Hearts Housing Foundation and Homes for All. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Edele Hovnanian 








